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October 2004  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday  19th October 2004 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza International






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Business Session 







7.15 pm 
Dinner 

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith 4972 2733 (W) 49728 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:
OCTOBER
Carole
2nd



Barbara
12th


Gail
25th

*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
October
Karen Marsh

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
October
Bev Murphy

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
27th October 2004 – Breakfast at Horizon’s Rest TAFE


30th October 2004 – Brarama at Ent Centre





10th December 2004 Christmas Breakup



14th December 2004 Monthly dinner meeting


26-27th February 2005 - Area 4 Workshop – Rockhampton


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!
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                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

Thanks to all those members responsible for organising the Spring Fashion Parade.

Thanks also to Trudy and her committee – Membership and Fellowship, for another excellent Fellowship opportunity at the recent Indian Night.    These times help to extend the friendships we develop in Zonta, and make us more cohesive. 

Members are reminded of a Breakfast booked at Horizon’s Restaurant at TAFE on Wednesday 27th October from 7.00am to 8.30am.   A table has been booked, so contact Wendy to confirm your seat.   Cost is $9.50.

Pauline
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING

Meeting conducted by telephone on 29th Sept 2004

Present:   Karen Busteed, Di Malcolm, Carole Low, and Wendy Stevens

Apologies:  Jean Hartley 

Discussion Topic:
 Fashion Parade.

Fashion Parade


S & SOW are organising the table decorations, gifts for the models etc.


PPR & E are organising the advertising

The meal will be a two course alternate drop (main course and dessert).  Tea and coffee will be available.  Upon arrival each person will be given a voucher which will entitle them to a glass of champagne or juice.

There will be two raffles one from Fantasy Rags and one from Cavaliers Menswear, each to the value of $200.00.  Tickets will be sold once everyone is seated.  The cost of the tickets will be 3 for $5 or 7 for $10.

The fashion parade will start once the main meal has been cleared.  After the fashions we will draw the raffles then dessert will be served.

Carole was to speak to Pauline and suggest that it may be a good opportunity to present a cheque to Barbara Anderson for our donation to Louise Lodge so that people who come to our fund raising events will know the money goes to a worthy cause.

The rose arrangements used as table decorations will be auctioned at the end of the afternoon.

Our next fundraising venture will be the Valentine’s Day Ball in February please put it in your calendar.

Membership and Fellowship

(Gloria, Chairperson, and Lesley, Cathy, Sue and Trudy) 

No Meeting was held due to bereavement.  Sue’s dearly beloved father-in-law, and Len’s Dad, Reginald Smith, passed away on 30.09.2004. At the Board Meeting it was however reported that:

· No further profiles were received.  Please urge all to send them in

The Night at the Indian Affair Restaurant was a success with 17 Members attending.  

Prize winners of the night were:

· 3rd place – Dehli Delights                 with 50.5 points

· 2nd place – Midnight’s Children      with 56.5 points

· 1st place  – Six dots                            with 59.5 points

Anne Blain won an extra box of chocolates for the first person to state that the derivation of “Kama” (from the Kama Sutra) meant “Love” + an extra 10 points were given to her team.

The extra 10 points for explaining the meaning of  “Sutra” = to turn out of shape/warp of life, were not given to anyone! 

Note: The boxes of chocolates, given as prizes were with the compliments of Sue Smith.  Thank you Sue on behalf of all Gladstone Zontians .

We are looking forward to Gloria’s return.

Service/Status of Women

No Report

Program, Public Relations & Environment

We are hoping to have a lady come in November to talk to us on Virtual Babies.

We have asked our Area 4 Director – Trish Collins (ZC of Rockhampton) be invited by letter to visit our club for dinner at her convenience.   On that date, we will not have any guest speakers; it will be a “closed” meeting.

Our next meeting at the ice creamery will be on the 27th October at 5.30p.m.
Helen, Bev, Anne, Jade, Diana
Notes from the Editor – Helen

I now have NO PAIN!!! – stiffness and tight muscles but not pain.   I arrived home from hospital on Tuesday 21st Sept on a wheeled walking aide, which I was allowed to swap for crutches 3 weeks post op.   That was last Monday.   Change was very smooth, so that the walker has now been returned to Gladstone Surgical, and I find that I am often carrying my left crutch rather than using it.   So today I tried my stick, and it feels great.   The long period on the walker was to allow the abductor muscle tissues heal, so I was not to put full weight on the left leg.   This walker had a wire basket on the front that was ideal for book, glasses, jumper, and any other essential items – good for more permanently disabled user’s independence.    We are now quite knowledgeable about the disabled toilets about town, and the best yet was at McDonalds!.     I am planning to be at the Oct dinner meeting.
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